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 CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 
 REPORT NO. 63 OF THE 
 
 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 (WORKING SESSION) 
  
 For consideration by the Council 
 of the City of Vaughan 
 on November 28, 2005 
 
 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) met at 9:40 a.m., on November 15, 2005. 
 
Present:  Councillor Peter Meffe, Chair 

Mayor Michael Di Biase (10:35 a.m.) 
Regional Councillor Mario F. Ferri 
Regional Councillor Linda D. Jackson 
Regional Councillor Joyce Frustaglio 
Councillor Tony Carella 
Councillor Bernie Di Vona 
Councillor Alan Shefman 

 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) resolved into Closed Session at 10:48 a.m. for the purpose of: 
 i) the security of the property of the City or local board; and  ii) the receiving of advice that is subject to 
solicitor - client privilege, including communications necessary for that purpose, with respect to Item 1, 
IMPLEMENTATION STRATEGY FOR THE RECOMMENDATIONS ARISING FROM THE IER 
OPERATIONAL PROCESS ANALYSIS FOR THE VAUGHAN FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE.  The 
Committee of the Whole (Working Session) reconvened into open session at 11:40 a.m., with all members 
present. 
 
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 
1 IMPLEMENTATION STRATEGY FOR THE RECOMMENDATIONS ARISING FROM THE IER  
 OPERATIONAL PROCESS ANALYSIS FOR THE VAUGHAN FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE 
 (Referred from the Council Meeting of October 31, 2005) 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends that the confidential recommendation of 
the Committee of the Whole (Working Session-Closed Session) be approved. 
 
 
2 VAUGHAN YOUTH CITY COUNCILLOR 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of 

November 29, 2005 for additional information to be provided addressing Members of Council’s 
comments, and a report from the City Clerk on the roles and responsibilities of the Clerk’s 
Department; and 

  
2) That the following deputations and written submission be received: 
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a) Mr. Mark Frisoli, Vaughan Youth Cabinet, 36 Summerwood Court, Vaughan, L4L 9A3; 
b) Ms. Natalie Villani, Vice-Chair, Vaughan Youth Cabinet, 38 Kortright Place, 

Woodbridge, L4L 8S6 and written submission on behalf of Ms. Gale Harild, Coordinator 
of Community Based Education, Education Centre – Newmarket, Centre for Leadership 
and Learning, 300 Harry Walker Parkway South, Newmarket, L3Y 8E2 dated November 
11, 2005; and 

c) Mr. Nick Pasquino, 11 Misty Well Drive, Richmond Hill, L4E 4J2; and 
 
3) That the written submission of Mr. Ron Dorcas, Program Consultant – School to Careers, York 

Catholic District School Board, Catholic Education Centre, 320 Bloomington Road West, 
Aurora, L4G 3G8 dated November 14, 2005, be received. 

 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, in consultation with the Director of 
Recreation and Culture and the City Clerk recommends: 
 
1. THAT the Vaughan Youth City Councillor Roles and Responsibilities draft report prepared 
 by the Vaughan Youth Cabinet be received; and, 
2. THAT Council provide direction with respect to the creation of the position of Vaughan 
 Youth City Councillor and the roles and responsibilities of the position. 

 
 
3 ANIMAL CONTROL SERVICES 
 
The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) recommends: 
 
1) That Clauses 1 and 2 contained in the report of the Commissioner of Legal and Administrative 

Services, dated November 15, 2005, be referred to the Council meeting of November 28, 2005; 
 
2) That Mayor Di Biase, Regional Councillor Jackson, the City Manager and the Senior Manager 

of Enforcement Services explore opportunities with area municipalities regarding the 
feasibility of a joint public funded facility to address a long-term solution for animal control 
services; 

 
3) That the Senior Manager of Enforcement Services be authorized to extend the current contract 

with Kennel Inn until no later than March 31, 2006; 
 
4) That the following deputations and written submissions be received: 
 

a) Ms. Liz White, Director, Animal Alliance of Canada, 221 Broadview Avenue, Suite 101, 
Toronto, M4M 2G3 and written submissions dated November 9, 2005, November 15, 
2005 and declassified document entitled, “Halifax Regional Municipality, Release 
Components of the Confidential Animal Control Report (Confidential Report)”, dated 
September 9, 2005; and  

b) Ms. Shelly Hawley-Yan, Project Jessie, 36 Holmes Drive, Caledon, L7K 0A7; and 
 
5) That the following written submissions be received; 
 

a) Mrs. Rosanna Zeppieri, 51 Redfinch Crescent, Woodbridge, L4H 2C5, dated October 
19, 2005; and  

b) Ms. Cheryl Rudolph, 613 York Hill Boulevard, Thornhill, L4J 5L3, dated October 15, 
2005 and November 14, 2005. 

 
 Recommendation 
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The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, in conjunction with the Senior Manager of 
Enforcement Services, recommends: 
 
1. That Council direct staff to negotiate either independently or as a joint effort with those other 

municipalities that choose this option with Kennel Inn to provide the desired level of service 
that will meet the demands of the municipality and its residents; and 

 
2. That the committee report back to the applicable Councils on the results of the negotiations 

by March 31, 2006; and 
 

3. That the Senior Manager of Enforcement Services, if required, be authorized to extend the 
current contract with Kennel Inn until no later than March 31, 2006. 

 
 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Councillor Peter Meffe, Chair 


